



POSTAL ADDRESS Bundesministerium für Bildung und Forschung, 11055 Berlin, Germany

Professor Nicola Pratt
President
British Society for Middle Eastern Studies
71-75 Shelton Street
Covent Garden
London WC2H 9JQ
Großbritannien

By email to: office@brismes.org

OFFICE ADDRESS Kapelle-Ufer 1, 10117 Berlin

POSTAL ADDRESS 11055 Berlin

PHONE +49 (0)30 18 57-5358 FAX +49 (0)30 18 57-85368 CONTACT Bettina Klingbeil

E-MAIL bettina.klingbeil@bmbf.bund.de

HOMEPAGE www.bmbf.de

DATE Berlin, 16. September 2024

OUR REFERENCE 41531-1

(Please quote in all correspondence)

RE Your letter of 19 August 2024

Dear Professor Pratt, Dear Dr Turner,

Thank you very much for your reply to the letter sent by the Federal Ministry of Education and Research (BMBF) on 31 July 2024.

Academic freedom and freedom of expression are precious goods for the BMBF and must be protected and defended. How this can be achieved in practice is currently being discussed with some controversy. This debate is yet another sign of a healthy democracy and strong civil society.

We share your concern that parts of the public debate have not contributed to a constructive discussion. However, media reporting, including by the BILD-Zeitung you mention, is protected by the constitutionally-guaranteed freedom of the press. Therefore, there cannot be any influence by the BMBF on media reporting.

The protest camps, too, have to be considered from all angles as we see it: some protest camps were peaceful, others led to damage to university buildings, the use of violence and antisemitic slogans. Jewish students and university teachers felt and continue to feel threatened and intimidated and avoid the campus. This is inacceptable for us.

In a situation this tense and complex, it is all the more important that higher education institutions and academic societies such as yours have organized numerous debates and

exchange forums over the past weeks and months that have made an important contribution towards putting the debate on a factual basis and initiating a constructive dialogue.

The BMBF, too, is continuing the dialogue on this issue with different stakeholders with a view to fighting discrimination at academic institutions and strengthening academic freedom and the freedom of expression. With this in mind, I would like to thank you for your letter, also on behalf of Federal Minister Stark-Watzinger.

Yours sincerely,

Bettina Klingbeil

Bestine &

Head of Division 415 - Head of Research on higher Education and Science